
Dates to remember … 
 
 
Thursday 24 August - 
BOT meeting, 6.30 p.m. 
 
Sunday 3 September - 
Father’s Day 
 
Saturday 23 September - 
General Election 
 
Sunday 24 September - 
Daylight saving starts 
 
Friday 20 September - 
End of Term 3 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Weekly Joke! 

Q: How do trees get on the    

internet? 

A: They log in! 

',%.45..%, 3#(//, .%73,%44%2 
Friday 18 August 2017 

Tena koutou katoa parents and caregivers, 
 

Next Friday the 25th of August is our first Senior Ski 
Day. The staff and I have talked to the students about 
appropriate clothing, food and bringing water bottles 
for the day. The school has a small selection of ski 
clothing which you are welcome to come and have a 
look at if you need a jacket, over pants, gloves or a 

hat. Remember wearing layers of warm clothing is important 
(thermals and fleece) and a waterproof outer layer. Students will 
need to be at school between 7 am and 7:15 am for a 7:20 am      
departure time. We will be leaving at this time whether you are here 
or not as we are on a strict timetable. Ms Schnell will be at school to 
look after any siblings of children going skiing and the parents are  
volunteering. Ms Schnell will also be able to take care of those who 
miss the departure time. Helmets are part of the rentals at Mt Hutt 
so if students don’t have a ski helmet they will be given one when 
going through rentals. I will not find out about the Grant until the 
Grants Committee have their next meeting on August the 29th. At the 
moment the school will absorb the cost until I can confirm costing for 
students and volunteers. Once this has happened you will be notified 
of costs. Please remember I have previously outlined the costs for 
skiing if the grant was successful or not to eliminate any surprises for 
anyone. Any questions please come see me. 
 
Having to close the school on Monday at 
12:30 pm due to the weather we started to 
experience combined with the weather that 
was predicted proved a good learning          
experience for our systems. I would like to 
remind everyone of the Parent Teacher App which we use to send 
out urgent notifications (please see attached flyer in the newsletter) 
when the school is closed/closing or the bus is not running. I also use 
our facebook page to post the same message. If you do not use or 
receive notifications via these two options we would appreciate it if 
you contact Alison in the office so we can add you to our phone list. 
We hope these three options will cover all parents and caregivers, if 
this doesn’t cover you can you please contact Alison so we can work 
an alternative out. It’s very important we have everyone covered and 
can make contact when needed. If we need to send students home 
from school we may not use the bus depending on the situation. If 
we don’t use the bus you will be told via the above three options and 
we will look after students until you can pick them up. If we do use 
the bus we will contact you (if your child normally uses the bus) by 
phone and confirm you are home before sending them on the bus. If 
you aren’t home we will look after your child at school until you      
arrive to pick them up. Looking after your children and keeping them 
 



 safe is our main priority.  
 
Kind regards 
Dion Stechmann 
 

Pine Cones 

Thank you so very much to all parents who volunteered to assist and helped with pine cone 
collecting last Friday. Thank you also to anyone who has purchased the cones.  We were all 
truly amazed to find all bags sold out over the weekend and the honesty box was filled with 
cash (more than we anticipated).  We are guessing that there are some kind people out there 
who made a donation to our camp fund - thank you so very much to all who supported this 
fundraising effort.  We would dearly like to have collected more, however weather (and in 
turn) paddock conditions are not suitable.  Next year we will hopefully be super-organised 

and get collecting in the autumn.  One last thing... if by chance any Year 5 and 6 children happen to have 
a patch of dry cones near them, I have plenty of bags that I can give to those who wish to go                   
collecting.  Every bag put at the gate is an easy $5.00 earnt for camp. 
 
 

Science Alive 

 
Thank you so very much to all parents who helped out (and were prepared to help 
out) with the Science Alive lessons - your support is very much appreciated.  Two 
lessons were presented, and two were not (as the school closed for the           
afternoon).  The Science Alive educators hope that they can reschedule the       
unpresented lessons some time before the end of the year.  So for the parents who "missed out" on  
Monday - we hope very much to be able to invite you along for a Science Alive lesson at some point in 
time. 

 

Awards This Week  

Manawai Ponga—You are able to praise yourself for great work, and you know what you want to 
get better at—you have the skills of a great learner. 

Laura Longdin—You are always challenging yourself—your work is of an exceptional   
standard.  What’s more, you ask for feedback so that you are always achieving your potential. 
Lachlan Hunt—For approaching all learning tasks with a positive attitude.  You are pushing 

yourself to get quicker with your work. 
Jahdel van Leeuwen—For challenging yourself to persist with independent writing. 

Zara Lowe—For writing an awesome story about a Prince and Princess! 
Alex Newcombe—For being an enthusiastic and creative writer! 
Lori McAndrew—Welcome to Room 2 and Glentunnel School! 

Luke Spicer—For your clear explanation of how to make a clay coil pot. 
Riley Thomson-Hall—For using ‘time words’ when explaining how to make a clay coil pot. 

Rylan Youngman—For being positive towards his learning.  You are making great choices 
Rylan. 

Paratene Lima-Wright—For being focused on his work and using his manners throughout the day.  Tino 
pai! 
And the Star of the Week goes to—Isobel Knights—For being a respectful, honest and caring member of 
our school.  You are a wonderful role model. 



Home and School News  

Coalgate Tavern meat raffle roster— 
Saturday 19 August  Kershaw family 
Saturday 26 August  Longdin family 

Hot Lunches  

Please remember that if your child would like to order a lunch from the Glentunnel Store on a Friday, to 
have orders to the school office on Wednesday morning.  Order forms available at the office.  Thanks! 
 

Community News  

South Malvern Cricket Club - Glentunnel Last week we had Tim from Canterbury Country Cricket take 
some sessions with the children and it is great to hear that there has been plenty of interest from boys 
and girls wanting to play this Summer!  
We will begin planning for next season over the coming weeks once we establish how many children want 
to play and what their skill level is. Games are played on Saturday mornings (beginning term 4), are 6 
players per side and run for approximately an hour and 15 minutes. At this stage I am yet to confirm 
which afternoon of the week practise will be held, but most likely they will be Wednesdays or Thursdays 
after school (3-4pm).  
We will need more coaching support this season due to increased interest and therefore more teams, so 
mums and dads, please give some thought to becoming involved. Canterbury Country Cricket have some 
great teaching programmes to develop basic coaching skills and I will assist you in doing this also.     
Coaching is a great experience and a good way to get to know other parents and children within the wider 
school community.  
I will send player registration forms out with the children next week so please fill these out and return 
them to Alison as soon as possible.  
Please note that if your child/children played last year I still need you to fill out the form.  
Once I have your contact details I will update parents by e-mail and newsletter of our plans as Spring    
approaches. We will likely hold a few sessions later this term (possibly indoor) to introduce the children to 
the game and familiarise parents, coaches and children with one another.  
Roll on Summer!  
Hamish Wright hamish.wright@gmail.com  
 
Relief Cleaner wanted—A relief cleaner is required for approx. 6 weeks at the Community Hall in        
Glentunnel.  5 hours per week.  Enquiries, phone Pam Reynolds on 3182 377. 
 

Selwyn Athletic Club, Registration and Open Day, Come and Have a Go—Sunday 3rd  September 2017; 
Brookside Park, Rolleston; 10am-2pm; Everyone welcome; Juniors (Age 4yrs -14), Seniors and Masters; 
Athletes and those keen to assist and coach. 
If you would like to know more and/or are unable to make it to registration day and would like to receive 
an electronic registration form please email ǎŜƭǿȅƴΦŀǘƘƭŜǝŎǎϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ.  Registrations after 3rd         
September will be accepted. 

mailto:selwyn.athletics@gmail.com


Spot the Difference  

There are 10 differences between these two beaches.  Can you find them? 



  

 

 







 


